
CHIEF’S REPORT 
 August 2021 

 
 
Call Reports and Training 
 
Calls – Medicals & MVA’s: 2, Fire: 1 

We are keeping abreast of the latest precautions for the coronavirus and 
will continue to follow CDC and NorCal EMS guidelines and requirements. 

Training – No formal training held. 

 
Personnel Activity 

• Gary McFarland recently resigned due to personal conflicts. He hopes to 
return in the future.  

 
Fire Equipment 

• 9178 Multiple leaks are slowly being repaired:  
1. The foam leak has been fixed. 
2. A water leak from the pipe to the tank has decreased and should be 

fixed with another coat of JB weld.  
3. A suction valve replacement could not be found but Jenni and Mark 

were able to fix the faulty valve. 
4. The last major issue is with the packing around the main pump. I will 

need to call Burton’s to get an estimate.  

• 9122 is on assignment as part of a program for OES called Pre-Position.  

• Renovations on the new command vehicle are moving quickly. It received 
new struts, shocks, tires and rims from Les Schwab. The inside was cleaned 
and detailed. The rear bumper cover was replaced and running boards 
removed. Tuesday it was dropped off with Nevada Blue who will wrap the 
vehicle. Emergency lights, new headlights and new running boards are next 
on the list.  

 

Other Activity  
• Burn permits have been suspended and outside burning is prohibited. The 

Air Quality Board determines burn days. Please call (530) 832-4528, press 5 
for our region, and listen to the entire message for day designation and 
instructions.  


